Bluffton Exempted Village Schools

2015-2016 Winter District Newsletter 

~~ News from the Superintendent ~~
     On March 15, 2016, The Bluffton Exempted Village School District is seeking the renewal ½ % income tax for permanent improvements. This is not a new tax; it is a renewal of an existing tax for three years.

     This tax will be on the ballot on March 15, 2016, to be renewed at the same amount: ½ % income tax for three years.
     First collection of the renewal would begin in calendar year 2017.
     The tax generates around $700,000 per year.
 Accountability-
· We have published the revenue and expenditures of our permanent improvement projects, including projects and costs, each summer in the Bluffton News, Bluffton Icon, and Summer District Newsletter.  
· We thank you, the members of our school district, for the financial support, which has allowed us to complete many different projects over the last several years. 
What is a permanent improvement tax?
· A permanent improvement tax can be used for anything that will last 5 years or more.  
· For example, we have used this money to replace roofs, buy new busses, remodel classrooms, air condition the elementary, purchase new boilers, update technology, etc. 

What can the money not be used for?
· The money cannot be used for salaries or fringe benefits; these must be paid out of general operating dollars.  
Some of the permanent improvements that have been completed in the district include the following:
· Replacing and repairing roofs at the elementary and high school

· Installing air conditioning in all kindergarten-4th-grade    classrooms, making all buildings with A/C

· Repairing and replacing boilers
· Purchasing new busses 

· Updating high school classrooms, high school library, high school offices, and elementary classrooms  

· Repairing high school and elementary restrooms along with
      plumbing

· Updating technology, including computers, chromebooks, and
      wireless access points.

· Repairing and updating both Harmon Field and Steinmetz Field 

· Tuckpointing and mortar repair in many areas of the high school
      and elementary

· Replacing outside windows and doors as needed at high
      school and elementary

Upcoming projects to be completed over the next three years include the following:

· Refurbishing classrooms in the high school and
      elementary as needed
· Updating security measures and outdoor facilities as needed

· Replacing outside doors, ceilings, and roofs where needed

· Replacing busses
· Tuckpointing bricks and repairing foundation as needed

· Maintaining/updating electricity, plumbing, and hvac as needed

· Updating technology and textbooks as needed

· Painting and paving where needed 
     Our expenditure per pupil for fiscal year 2014 was $8,526, which is less than our expenditure of $8,641 per pupil in Fiscal Year 2011.   As you can see from these numbers, we have made fiscally responsible decisions to use our tax dollars wisely.  We rank 7th lowest out of the 21 most similar districts in the state in the amount of money we spend per pupil, yet we are first in this group in state ranking academically.  Two districts that are near us in this FY 2014 expenditure per pupil ranking are Liberty-Benton, which spends 
$9,034 per student, and Ottawa-Glandorf, which spends very close to our district at $8,498 per pupil.  The state average expenditure per pupil is $10,912.  We have completed this by trying to be as efficient as possible while still giving our students an excellent education.  As you can see from the above numbers, we spend $2,386 less per pupil than state average, and our district consistently ranks in the top 6% of the state academically with our performance index. 

     Obviously, these permanent improvement dollars are important for us to continue to maintain and improve our schools’ infrastructure.  We will continue to use these monies wisely as we have in the past, and we will continue to publish the revenue and expenses in the Bluffton News, Bluffton Icon, and Summer  District Newsletter.  
     The entire report card for last year has not been officially released, but, from the preliminary data, it looks as if our district will meet all 32 state achievement test indicators; this, then, will give our district an “A” for this category. This will be the 10th consecutive year that we will have met 100% of all state achievement indicators.

     On November 30, 2015, our district received notification from Nerdwallet.com that Bluffton Schools is ranked 11th out of the 608 school districts in the state of Ohio that gives the district the most “bang for its buck.”  In order to come up with this ranking, Nerdwallet.com looked at test scores, graduation rates, and class size and then compared that data with housing cost, mortgage payments, and property taxes.  To view the report online go to:  https://www.nerdwallet.com/blog/mortgages/best-school-districts-ohio-2015/

     Thank you for your continued support of Bluffton Exempted Village Schools. Through the combined efforts of the community as well as a dedicated staff and fantastic students, we will sustain the tradition of excellence in our district for our students.  If you have any questions regarding this issue or would like a first-hand look at the improvements we have recently completed, please call (419-358-5901) or stop by the Superintendent’s Office.
Greg Denecker, Superintendent

District Website www.blufftonschools.org
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KINDERGARTEN REGISTRATION
     It’s time to think about Kindergarten for the 2016-2017 school year.  Kindergarten Screening is scheduled for April 4 & 5, 2016.  Any child who was five years old by August 1, 2016, is eligible to enroll.  In order to develop a kindergarten mailing list, please contact the elementary office at 419-358-7951.  We will need the following information: child’s name, birth date, parents’ names, address, and phone number. You may send the information via email to marquartt@blufftonschools.org.  All children are required to have their immunizations before starting school.  The Allen County Health Department provides immunizations, but appointments must be made.  Their website is allencountyhealthdepartment.org.  More information will be mailed home to future kindergarten students on our mailing list and in future student newsletters.
Bluffton Elementary Review

Tim Closson, Elementary Principal
The first half of the 2015-2016 school year has been filled with numerous fun and educational events.  Many enriching activities have taken place inside and outside our classrooms. 
October was an exciting month.  Art Beat began its 31st year with students in grades two through four.  Artists featured this year were Pablo Picasso, Johannes Vermeer, Edward Hopper, Paul Gauguin, and Grandma Moses.  We celebrated Red Ribbon Week to promote a drug-free life.  Students attended an Internet Safety assembly, presented by Allen County’s Assistant Prosecutor Tony Miller.   Kindergarteners through third graders enjoyed a Safety Pup assembly provided by the Bluffton Police Department.

Kindergarten students have had a productive start to school.  They enjoyed their annual field trip to Suter's pumpkin patch and participated in the Apple Program, which introduced students to a variety of materials that children with disabilities use to learn and play.  Students learned about the five senses during a SESA program (Science Enhancement for Science Advancement - a partnership between Allen County Schools and their industry partners.)  The Bluffton Fire Department gave presentations to our K-1st graders for Fire Prevention week.  Keeping with tradition of at least 25 years, students enjoyed a ride on the old fire truck.  Kindergarteners also went to the OSU Lima campus to enjoy a play titled "The Cat that Walked by Himself". 
The first grade has been busy. The children learned about life in the past and around the world with special visitors and field trips to the Swiss Historical Homestead and ​the Bluffton University Historical Library. They took a trip to the Bluffton Hospital for Operation Band-Aid.  They have been studying plants and animals and are currently working on their own animal reports. Mostly, though, they have been working on becoming better readers and writers.
The second graders are having fun.  They visited the Lion and Lamb Center to learn about getting along with others.  They visited there a second time for a drumming session.  The children attended 
the Young People’s Concert at the Lima Civic Center, visited the McElroy Science Center in Findlay to learn about worms from Beth Theisen from the Johnny Appleseed Park District, and completed Santa's Workshop where they mass-produced over 1,400 crafts in four days. They earned money and even had taxes taken.  The money earned was then used in the Santa's Store to buy the crafts for gifts. 

  Third grade students are eager to learn.  They visited the Allen County Museum to learn about local history.   They also enjoyed two SESA presentations (States of Matter and Forms of Energy). 

The fourth graders, along with Louise Matthews, visited Maple Crest as part of their Lion and Lamb series of “What It's Like to be Me”.  John Murray, joined by several of his friends, spoke to them about growing up in Bluffton. Afterwards, the students had a chance to play their recorders and sing Christmas carols with the residents.

The fifth grade classes recently began the popular DARE program which lasts several weeks.  

November was a busy month.  Parent Teacher Conferences were held, and 98% of our students were represented by at least one parent, which is an outstanding show of parental support.  We are grateful for the veterans who gave presentations to our students in honor of Veterans Day.  The elementary library and the P.T.O. sponsored a Book Fair to help raise funds to purchase additional library and classroom books. COSI-On-Wheels, an annual opportunity funded by Allen County’s SESA program, presented “The Incredible Human Machine” to students in grades three through five.    
A flurry of activity was found in our building during the past Christmas season.  Students displayed their musical talents with an instrumental concert (grades 4 & 5) and the elementary Christmas concert.  Both were well attended and supported by family and friends. We are very proud of our students.  For their annual Christmas service project, the elementary staff and students collected $1,735.39 for Coins for Kids.  This money was used to purchase gifts for three needy families in our community. This was a great opportunity for our students to help others during the Christmas season.  Thank you for your generous support.

We are grateful for the many volunteers in the elementary school.  On any given day, we have parents and community members helping our staff by tutoring or assisting in various activities or projects.  We appreciate the tutors involved with the Pirate-2-Pirate reading program.  Sixteen volunteers serve 13 children for this program.  We also receive invaluable support from our P.T.O, which helps to organize volunteers for events such as COSI-On-Wheels, special-event meals for teachers, and popcorn for the Christmas movies. The organization has purchased SmartBoards and AR books for classrooms and raised funds through various sources such as Bakery Bingo, BoxTops for Education, and Market Day.   


Although we have not received our final District Report Card for the 2014-2015 school year, I am confident we performed well.  Thank you for your continuous support.  Please visit the school’s website for updated information and monthly student newsletters at www.blufftonschools.org.

Pirate Pride!!
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             Middle School Update

 Kyle Leatherman, Middle School Principal

Our students and teachers are again realizing great achievements this school year. I want to congratulate all students, staff, and parents on such an outstanding first half of the school year. The students come to school ready to learn.  Through innovative and well-constructed lesson plans, the teaching staff continues to prepare our students to meet the goals and challenges that have been set before them.  The parents are a constant support for both student growth and achievement. As we take a glance at the year thus far, our students and staff can be proud of their many accomplishments. It is amazing to see the talent and work ethic of our students, teachers, and staff.
In October, our seventh-grade class, along with students from Findlay City Schools, experienced outdoor school at Camp Berry for three days, two nights. The students were engaged in many educational activities at camp that enhanced not only skills in science, math, history, and language arts but also strengthened many other skills. This venture required many volunteers from teachers and parents to education students from the University of Findlay.

In December, the middle school hosted its second annual Teach-Like-A-Pirate Day, a fantastic day. Our teachers created lessons/experiences appropriate for all middle-level ages. The students were able to create their own schedule and attend any experience once that day. Students were very anxious to go from class to class to see what awaited them. The entire day was memorable for students, staff, and curious spectators. 

Each month teachers select two students from each grade for Pirates-of-the-Month. These students put forth extra effort, show respect for their peers, and demonstrate positive character traits. The Pirates-of-the-Month receive a t-shirt and Shannon Theatre movie tickets. At this time, recognition goes to the following students: Lauren Swartzlander, Landyn Fleharty, Alexia Justus, Evan Mayden, Erin Hotmire, Patrick Estell, Reagan Mittendorf, Jude Spallinger, Brenna Kindle, Jay Oaks, Carmen Cira, Logan Winstel, Nicole Boyle, Ayden Cupples, Cierra Ackerman, Tanner Schultz, Josie Stever, Andrew Wehrly, Lauren Gray, Lucas Prichard, Kennedi Jordan, Louis Graham, Veronica Nelson, and McCormick Ault.

Student senate members have been busy this school year. Along with providing concessions for the home volleyball and basketball games, they organized a food drive during the holiday season to help the local food pantry. The effort brought in over 1,900 items. They also collected items for Toys for Tots and pop tabs for the Ronald McDonald House. 

The local Lions Club organization held a Peace Poster contest, and three entries were chosen for awards.  Congratulations to Louisa Dunlap who took first place and will have her poster submitted for the state competition. Olivia Barnes earned second place, and Ayden McDougle earned third place. 

Congratulations to Nicole Boyle who took first place in the school spelling bee and to runner-up Caleb McKenzie. The Allen County Spelling Bee will take place on February 27th at OSU-Lima. 

The middle school band, strings, and choir gave excellent performances in October and December. The strings performers also traveled to Allen County Head Start, the Mennonite Memorial Home, 
and Allen County Museum to play Christmas music. They will perform again at the Music Boosters Chicken BBQ on March 18th.

On the athletic playing fields, the middle school saw many successes. During the fall, the boys cross country team finished runner-up at the Allen County meet and placed 3rd at the Northwest Conference meet. The winter sports teams are in full swing and in competitions. The wrestling team finished runner-up at the Elida Duals. Our 8th-grade boys basketball team is currently undefeated. Soon the teams will be competing in their respective NWC tournaments. Congratulations to all student athletes who competed in the fall and are currently competing this winter for demonstrating sportsmanship throughout the season. 

As we move toward the spring, the students are currently working on a cross-curricular project for the second annual Night-At-The-Museum on April 5th. Last year this community event saw over 500 people walk through our “museum.” Visitors learned about many famous people and explored the culture of many countries. Please feel free to join us on April 5th.

Again, the middle school wishes to thank the parents and community for the continued support in helping our students exceed educational goals and prepare for the future.
News from Bluffton High School

Mike Minnig, High School Principal
     The first half of the 2015-2016 school year has had our students and teachers focused on increasing student engagement.  While many methods have been discussed and implemented without the need for additional resources, the use of new technology has been an exciting engagement piece for our students and staff.  Classroom sets of chromebooks, which expose our staff and students to new ways to teach and learn material, have been placed in five teachers’ classrooms. 
A special thanks to the Bluffton High School Class of 1965 and the American Legion for their support of our students.  The Class of 1965 donated three televisions that have been put in our second floor hallway and cafeteria to help inform students of announcements and for their enjoyment.  The American Legion donated its time during Veterans Day to inform our students of what our country’s flag stands for and, by performing a flag burning ceremony, showed the proper way to dispose of a worn flag.  Additionally, the Legion administered an Americanism & Government exam to our sophomores through seniors to test their knowledge, give scholarship opportunities, and honor the top students in each grade.  
Our students continue to excel academically.  The Renaissance Program has continued to maintain high numbers.  Through the students’ talents and work ethic, 202 students made either the “A/B” or “All-A” honor roll during the first grading period and 182 during the second.  Also, during the fall sports season, 69 student-athletes were awarded a Northwest Conference Silver and Gold Scholar-Athlete certificate for maintaining a 3.0 or 3.5 grade point average while earning a varsity letter. 
Our students continue to excel in the musical arts programs. The band and choir students did an excellent job with their concerts as did the drama club with its production of The Case of the Sinister Senior Sabotage.  These students are currently preparing for future performances, including the spring musical The Cow Tippers.  These various   music  groups  are   also   featured   at   a   Senior   Citizen 
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Breakfast, which is held in the middle school cafetorium.  These performances all start at 8:30 on the following dates:  Mar 9 – concert band, Apr 13 – musical, and May 11 – jazz band.
Many of our teams and individual athletes have achieved successes.  In the fall, the boys soccer team earned a Northwest Conference championship in the NWC’s first season of the sport. Currently, our boys and girls basketball teams and the wrestling squad are working hard to excel during the winter season.
     In November, a group of our student-athletes attended an NWC Sportsmanship Conference.  These students interacted with student-athletes from other schools in our conference to discuss ways to improve character and sportsmanship.  Four of our students were selected to appear with other students from the conference in student-led commercials representing these ideals.  These will be aired on TV 44.
     Another group that has been honored is our yearbook staff.  The Buccaneer, our school yearbook, has been selected as a national sample book by Balfour, which places our yearbook in the top 3% in the nation.  For anyone interested in ordering a 2015-2016 yearbook, it can be ordered online at www.smart-pay.com or by clicking on the yearbook link on the school website.

Besides being involved in extra-curricular activities, our students are involved in several volunteer service projects.  Student senate members donated their time and effort to perform community service for the Mennonite Home and the local food pantry; they also teamed up with the  Elida High School student senate for  Caroling for Cans.    The national honor society ran a successful canned food drive for the local food pantry, and the Latin Club decorated pumpkins and delivered them to residents of the Mennonite Memorial Home. 
 As in previous years, high school students are tutoring elementary students after school in a program called SOS (Students for Other Students).
Parents and community members are able help our students in two drives.  The Ball Metal Aluminum Can Challenge is a drive that can earn money for the school.  Aluminum cans can be dropped off before school between 7:30-8:00 a.m. at the Jackson Street doors on March 3, April 7, and May 5.  A Red Cross Blood Drive will be held at the high school on February 29 and May 10.  Each donation helps us qualify for a Young Minds Change Lives scholarship from the Red Cross; the award will be presented to one of our seniors.
    As the school year continues, please use our website to find upcoming events and activities at our school and to access the Progressbook link to monitor your son/daughter’s grades.  The support our students receive from parents, peers, and our community plays an important role in their development and success.
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Technology Update

Mardy Herr, Technology Coordinator
Our wireless network is now district-wide. This past summer we continued the expansion and installation of our wireless network in the high school building. With wireless Internet access available, we began implementation of over 100 chromebooks in several high school classrooms. The ultimate goal is to put tools in our students’ hands for accessing resources and to provide enriched opportunities for learning.  Adding technology to classrooms is only the beginning of expanded learning opportunities for students. 

Teachers are an extremely important factor in mediating non-technology and technology-based teaching and learning strategies that provide challenging and engaging lessons for students. Ongoing training and experimentation is necessary for teachers to become more adept at utilizing technology. Conferences, district-wide in-service meetings, teacher collaboration, and individual research are a few ways teachers at Bluffton Schools embrace the challenges set before them and move along the technology integration continuum.
Important Dates

March 24

Thursday          
End of 3rd Grading Period

March 25

Friday
   
No School-Spring Break

May 27

Friday

Last Day of School

May 28

Saturday             
Commencement 7:00 P.M

The make-up days, if cancellations exceed the state allotment, will be added after the last instructional make-up day.

Listed below are the phone numbers for each of the buildings in the Bluffton School District.  Please write or call our offices with any questions and concerns you might have about the schools.  We appreciate any input you might have in helping maintain a quality education for our students.

Administrative Office


419-358-5901

High School



419-358-7941

Middle School



  419-358-7961

Elementary School

                419-358-7951










